
 

 

 

Wednesday, October 9, 2024 

 

Dear Partners and Friends  

 

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to you during an urgent and critical 
time as the situation in Lebanon deteriorates due to ongoing conflict. The 
humanitarian crisis has escalated dramatically, leaving over 2.2 million people in 
desperate need of assistance. Among them are 1.3 million Syrian refugees, 119,000 
Palestinian refugees, and 87,000 migrants who have already faced tremendous 
hardships. 

 

The impact of the violence is staggering, with over 2,000 lives lost and more than 
10,000 individuals injured. Tragically, the toll includes over 80 health workers killed 
and 80 injured while attempting to provide care to the wounded. Essential 
infrastructure has been severely damaged, with 25 health centers attacked—21 in 
the south and 4 in Beirut—resulting in two centers ceasing operations. 

 

As families flee from the south and Beirut in search of safety, many have sought 
refuge in schools and on the streets, with little more than the clothes on their 
backs. The overwhelming majority, displaced from camps in the south and Beirut, 
are moving to northern regions in hopes of finding a safer environment. 
Unfortunately, the conditions are dire; many are living outdoors or in overcrowded 
shelters without basic necessities such as mattresses, blankets, food, or even tents. 
As the fall season approaches, they face the harsh reality of rain and cold weather 
without adequate shelter. 

 



The economic crisis in Lebanon further compounds these challenges. Although 
schools have been opened to provide temporary refuge, essential supplies are 
scarce. Most aid is coming from NGOs and limited support from organizations like 
UNRWA, to displaced families at schools but it is simply not enough to meet the 
vast needs. Everyday items that once were affordable have become prohibitively 
expensive; for instance, a mattress that cost $7 has skyrocketed to $30, while food 
prices have similarly surged. Many fear that a complete siege could ensue, 
exacerbating an already desperate situation. 

As for the latest statistics done in camps where people were displaced: 

! -Naher el bared has around 1605 families that sought home with their relative=s 
and around 491 families in shelters (Unrwa schools)  

2- Beddawi camp there is around 1188 families displaced that sought refuge with 
their relatives or took homes as Unrwa did not open schools  

3-Marelias camps there is around 130 families where they sought refuge in their 
relatives’ house as no shelters are available 

4-Ein el helweh camp around 1095 families they sought refuge in their relative 
homes 

5- Al Rachides, Bourj shamali, al bus, Bourj el barajneh and Shatila camp are not as 
safe so many people flee from them for a safer destination to north camps and 
saida camp as some people in bourj el barajneh camp at night run to the sea for a 
less terrifying night as the bombarding is around them and they are also scared that 
the houses they are in will fall down from the severity of the bombs on Beirut 

6- mieh w meih camp has around 200 displaced families 

Your support has always been invaluable, and in these troubling times, we must 
lean on the generosity of our friends to continue our efforts. Together, we can 
provide immediate relief to those suffering—distributing food, medical supplies, 
and basic hygiene items to families in crisis. 

Essential needs to help support displaced families that are not receiving any 
support and are at their relative home: 

 



1. Food parcels  
2. Mattress 
3. Mattress covers  
4. Pillows 
5. Blankets 
6. Hygiene kits 
7. Women hygiene kits 
8. Personal hygiene kits (shampoo, tooth brushes etc.) 
9. Clothes (shirts pants socks underwear etc.) 
10. Adult diapers 
11. Child diapers 
12. Baby formula 
13. Towels 

 

 

Thank you for considering a donation to help those in need during this 
unimaginable hardship. Every contribution, no matter how small, can make a 
profound difference in the lives of those affected by this conflict. Together, we can 
help ensure that they do not face this struggle alone. 

For small donation from 50 dollars to 2000 dollars send by wish money or western 
union please contact as for more details and for larger donations please send us 
through our bank accounts 

 

With heartfelt gratitude, 

 

Kassem Aina  

General Director 

NISCVT  

 



 

 


